Minutes: Arts and Humanities Division Meeting
April 4th 2022, 1-2:30pm

Attending: Paula Carns, Karen Huck, Kirstin Johnson (chair), Kate Lambaria, Siobhan McKissic, Emilee Mathews, Matthew Roberts, Celestina Savonius-Wroth (minutes) 
Absent: Courtney Becks, Geoff Ross, Marek Sroka
1. [bookmark: _Hlk83715914]Approved minutes from March meeting
2. Committee updates
a. AC [has not met]

b. CDC

FY23 reduction/inflation planning: Provost has promised about half of our expected shortfall, so we will only need to prepare for a 1.4% reduction. Tom has just sent a message with more detail. Tom recommended sharing our original lists with departments/programs, in hopes of identifying a larger pool of possible cancellations than actually needed.

Tom asked that we all choose our words carefully when discussing this with non-library faculty: make sure that we do not convey the message that we are facing a budget cut, because some other units on campus are dealing with actual cuts.

Matt: question about why no “official” centralized message about why the inflation-related cancellations are necessary, lack of clarity about when to start talking to faculty outside library.

Can we forward Tom’s message as part of our communications? (Celestina will ask.)

ProQuest Access and Build program ending this summer. We have a substantial credit to spend. Celestina will share message about ProQuest data (usage stats, priced list of most heavily used resources) with Arts and Humanities. Tom suggested that items we are interested in that don’t make it on to this list would be good candidates for gift/endowment purchases, because of discounts.

We are opting in to a Big Ten DEIA collection development project –approx. 300 ebook titles from predominantly minority and women-owned publishers, for $13,000. 

c. LSSC
Discussed the Library Council Implementation Group, charged with working out the logistics of forming a proposed new more inclusive governance body. Also discussed proposed changes in Marshall Gallery. There will be a call for input. LSSC selected two recipients for funding to attend ALA, and attendees for Reaching Forward South conference. LSSC is holding drop-in hours on April 14, 2:30-3:30.

d. Other?
The candidates for the Classics search are being interviewed. Division members can attend presentations and interview with division. Please participate and share feedback. We have a strong pool and are optimistic. 

Brief discussion of residency proposals: neither of the proposals put forward by division were approved, although both received favorable feedback, and the committee noted that the Indigenous Studies position should be a tenure-track position.


3. Unit round robin/updates
HPNL: staffing has been manageable. Seeing more in person use of space. Not yet ready to plan in person events.

Paula: discussion about the integration of UGL services into Main Library. Main Library unit heads, administrators, Facilities, etc have started meeting in hopes of resolving some possible problem issues before UGL closes in August. The hottest issue is food policies: how long will the Espresso café and tunnel remain open (probably only through end of fall semester), where else food will be allowed and what provisions will there be to maintain building sanitation and to protect collections. Noise is also a potential concern.

LLL: No serious staffing issues. Three upcoming events: in person event on Reading Day –“Build a Book;” Marek is hosting a virtual “Poetry in Translation” event in late April; Matt is hosting an in person visit from a poet on April 19, in the Temple Buell in the Architecture Building.

MPAL: in midst of hiring process for a staff person, also have a new person from UGL who will take on student supervising, had opportunity to get compact media storage but concerned about work in rehousing, and might want to make collection open browsable, so will probably turn down, possibly planning a mini-staff retreat (will have two new staff people); Kate: developing an exhibit about Ukrainian arts and culture with a faculty member from School of Music, may or may not have an associated event.

Ricker: had a serious water leak in work room and had to move collections and equipment out. Have finally been able to move them (and staff and students) back in. Emilee and Siobahn are both going to a conference this week; Siobahn is presenting. Ricker has a new 11X17 printer which has helped bring in more Architecture students. Ricker had 15 classes visiting during Sweeps Week, so overall in person usage is up. Siobhan just got approval to bring a visual poetics exhibit that she is working on to campus.



